
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

March 3, 1992 

The Englewood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on March 3, 1992 at 
7:30 p.m. at Englewood City Hall.  Commissioners present were, Brown, Long, Peeler, 
Casteel, and Cass. 

After a call or order by the Mayor, a review of the previous meeting was made.  A motion 
was made by Casteel and seconded by long to accept the minutes as presented.  All voted 
aye. 

The invocation was given by minister Mike Ogle of Englewood United Methodist 
Church. 

*****Citizen Robert Middleton was present to ask the city to check out the possibility of 
the Martin trailer on yellow top being set about four feet over on his property.  He 
demanded that the city see that the trailer is moved.  Stating that the city should not 
have allowed him to place the trailer there because it was not researched properly.  He 
felt that it should be moved as it was placed illegally.  He then requested that the 
commission check it out.  

 
*****Citizen George Buckner then complained of a similar property dispute of a 
neighbor whose fence enroached upon his property. 

 
*****Upon a motion by Casteel and a second by Peeler, a $250.00 donation was made to 
the 13-14 year old dizzy dean baseball team.  All ayes. 

*****Having just received copies of the proposed personnel policy, the commission 
decided to table its approval until it can be reviewed. 

*****Upon a motion by Peeler and a second by Casteel, the flood prevention ordinance 
020492 was adopted on second reading.  All ayes. 

*****Discussion was then initiated on the upcoming pool season and repairs that were 
needed.  All commission members were in agreement that they would look into the cost 
of repairs. 

*****Concerning the sludge pond, the commission was in agreement that it would be 
tabled until test results come in. 

*****In reference to the McMinn County Jail contract, city attorney Jerri Bryant was 
instructed to go back to the county attorney for clarification of the DUI offense. 



*****It was noted that the county wide clean-up fix-up week was tentatively scheduled 
for April 20-25 and that this message should be printed on utility bills for April if the 
schedule is confirmed by then. 

*****The recorder's office was informed that a letter needed to be sent to the owner of 
the old Exxon station property on Hwy 411 to ask that brush and trash dumping behind 
the station in the drainage ditch be stopped and to clean up what had been dumped in 
the ditch. 

*****It was noted that orange safety vests were needed for road work and for reading of 
meters.  A motion was made by Peeler and seconded by Casteel to order 5 orange vests 
imprinted with Town of Englewood and numbered 1-5 from Ed Simpson at the sporting 
goods store.  All commissioners voted aye. 

*****It was noted that computer repair at the sewer plant was likely to be costly. 

*****Work session items include: 
        1-  Personnel policy 
        2-  Paving streets 
        3-  Ditching 

*****It was noted that the recorder should check on the trailer that had been placed on 
Sock Hill and had put only a 4" tile in for the driveway. 

*****With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Brown to adjourn and 
duly seconded by Casteel.  All ayes. 

Robert L. Cass                                                                         C.A. Goodin                        
Mayor                                                                                          Recorder 

 


